

TRUDOXHILL PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on 1st May 2013

- PRESENT:** R Lewis, P. Candy, P. Twigger, C. Midgley, P. Cloney J Symes .P Allen 2 members of the public
- CLERK:** Georgina Blackshaw
- APOLOGIES:** Cllr. G Cawood, Cllr. David Stevens,
-

Declaration of Interest:

None

12.10 The Minutes :

- Having been circulated, were proposed by PT and seconded by PCL. RL signed them off as a true copy.

12.1 Matters Arising:

- 12.1.1 Website – CM now taken responsibility for this. Reported back very positive outcome from initial meeting with Moson (Mats Olsson). CM will monitor/liaise with Mats. Requests from both that all updates to website go through CM to retain over view. Your View can go direct from Dean Press to Moson as this is established method that is now working well.
- 12.1.2 Fencing – Nev Dean to be asked to look at repair as PW no longer on Parish Council. Clerk to action.
- 12.1.3 Footpaths – kissing gates to be erected within month. Mendip Ramblers and rep.from Mendip have visited.
- 12.1 4 Village sign collected by PC and displayed. Will reposition with gate in original spot asap.
- 12.1 5 RL reported that he is still waiting for news of when the white lines will be painted.
- 12.1.6 Connor Construction – problems with parking heavy plant in layby. PC to report at June meeting.

12.2 Correspondence:

None

12.3 Planning:

- 12.3.1 Application for Conversion of space over garage into ancillary accommodation at The Parsonage Gare Hill. Short discussion and no problems seen. Approved.

12.4 For Discussion:

- 12.4.1 LITTER PICKING - went well but limited number of volunteers. Discussion on how to promote event. All homes had flyer but will also include in Postlebury News if dates fit in with publishing deadlines.
- 12.4.2 Village Hall now has new curtains and lights, which will need covers.
- 12.4.3 PLAYGROUND – CM has produced questionnaire which has gone out to all households. Results to be collated and brought to next meeting for discussion.

12.5 Accounts For Payment

- 12.5.1 Moson
- 12.5.2 Dean Press
- 12.5.3 N Dean
- 12.5.4 Village Hall
- 12.5.5 Parish Clerk
- 12.5.6 P Wacey

12.6 Items to Report:

- 12.6.1 PT reported bridge at bottom of Cheese Hill and by Iron Bridge has damage to stone work. Clerk to write to Highways.
- 12.6.2 RL reminded members to inform him of parish council roles they would be willing to undertake. An updated list will be prepared by Clerk for circulation, website, notice board etc.

The meeting closed at 8.5pm.
The next meeting will be at 7.30 p.m Thursday 6th June 2013

*For the attention of: Mr R Lewis, Mr P Allan,, Mr P Twigger, Mrs C Midgley
Mr P Candy, Mr. P Cloney, Mr J Symes, Cllr Cawood and Cllr Stevens*